
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 
 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: October 3, 2019 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
 
 
 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  
1. World O! Water was another success this year with more than 1,600 people attending – 

despite competition with a Husker game and threat of rain. It’s wonderful to see so many 
people, especially kids, come to learn about water and why it’s so important.  
 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 
1.  FEMA recently approved the District’s Hazard Mitigation Plan in the amount of $150,000. 

Having an approved and updated HMP in place is a requirement of FEMA for communities, 
counties, school districts, and other groups to be eligible for pre- and post-disaster 
mitigation grants. These federal grants allow for up to a 75% cost share for a wide variety of 
projects listed in the plan.   

2. The Nebraska Recreation and Parks Association awarded the Papio NRD with its 2019 
Benefits are Endless Award for contributing to the continued success of the Great Park 
Pursuit. The I&E Department has hosted numerous park post locations and provided over 
$30,000 of funds for the free program that offers interactive activity throughout Nebraska 
parks.   

3. Wally Juhlin, Water Supply Operator/Maintenance Technician, resigned from his position 
on September 19th.  The District is currently in the process of filling the position. 
 

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 
indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from 
the month of September 2019 is attached for your review. Please review this report and 
contact me if you have any questions. 

 
D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of September 
16, 2019, is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you 
have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting took place Thursday, September 26. The 
minutes are attached. The next meeting is scheduled for October 24, 2019. 
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